
Is the Australian economy the 
strongest in the world?
Well, possibly after the March preliminary 
PMIs showed growth across the board. 
The manufacturing PMI increased to 57.3 
from 57.0, services rose to 57.9 versus 
57.4, and the composite jumped to 57.1 
from 56.6 as “the Australian economy 
continued to expand strongly in March, 
reflecting robust business conditions post 
the Omicron wave. Price pressures worsened 
due to a slew of issues, and while higher 
employment levels had been a positive sign, 
firms also reported higher wages.”
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Well, one country that could challenge 
that theory is the US after the services 
PMI rose to 58.9 in March, well above 
expectations at 56.0 and higher than 
February’s 56.5. Furthermore, jobless 
claims fell to its lowest level since 1969 at 
187k, 28k lower than the previous week 
and a lot lower than the forecast 212k, 
although there was a negative as new 
orders for manufactured durable goods 
declined 2.2% in February.

This positive data saw a few Fed speakers 
start up on the hawkish rhetoric with 
St Louis Fed President, James Bullard, 
suggesting “the US economy will continue 
to grow above trend this year and next, and 
labour markets will continue to improve 
further. We have seen these kinds of oil 
prices before and it didn’t cause a recession. 
But Europe could easily be pulled into a 
recession as a result of the war.” Chicago 
Fed President, Charles Evans, then added 
that he “supports reducing the balance sheet 
relatively quickly. We can reduce the balance 
sheet and hike at the same meeting. The risk 
of slowing the economy into a recession isn’t 
that high. My own view is that I would be 
comfortable with 25 bps hikes but I’m open 
minded to a 50bps hike if it helps.”

In the Eurozone, where PMIs remain 
positive, businesses have clearly been 
impacted by the surge in energy prices. 
This saw the composite ease back to 54.5 
from 55.5 as manufacturing PMIs slid to 
57.0 from 58.2 as supply chain constraints 

and higher input prices weighed. Service 
PMIs also shrunk, to 54.8 from 55.5, while 
consumer confidence plummeted to -18.7 
from -8.8. This saw ECB member, Mario 
Centeno, announce “a recession in the euro 
zone is not in the scenario. The situation is 
delicate, it has to be followed very closely.”

The IMF has announced the RBNZ needs 
to make “significant increases” to the OCR 
in the near-term to get on top of inflation 
and that it needs to undertake “swift policy 
normalisation.” The IMF then added that 
while fiscal policy should “remain agile,” 
the Government should not provide fuel 
excise duty cuts beyond the 3 months 
already committed to, suggesting a 
more ‘targeted’ approach to government 
spending rather than fuel tax cuts.

The JPY can’t find a friend for 
love nor money!
Financial markets extended their gains 
overnight with international bourses 
modestly higher as oil prices eased -2.75%. 
Bond yields firmed a touch, with the US 
10-year yield at 2.34%, while the EUR, 
JPY and NZD were all sold, although the 
AUD held up rather well, which saw the 
NZD/AUD fall to 0.9255, a 9-month low, 
while the NZD/JPY reached a 7-year high 
having traded above 85.00.    
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